Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting

February 6, 2012

1:00-2:30 p.m., BI-104

Priorities for the year:
Projects supported by the Council of Chairs: Bring the UC Water Archives to CSUSB; Expand   development activities working on short-term 50th anniversary campaign.

Projects to be worked on by the Council of Chairs:

Department chair involvement in the dean search; Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants; Make plans for CNS Museum; Continue to increase international exchanges; Develop one or more development projects from each department.

1. Approval of minutes for January 23, 2012 – Approved as distributed.
2. Announcement by Chairs

a. Paul – Physics has ranked the top 16 candidates, and are in the process of phone interviews this week.
b. Terry - The department will be interviewing the second of three faculty candidates this Wednesday.  The Kinesiology department hosted a productive external advisory committee on Tuesday January 24th
c. Dwight– They will have a nursing candidate on campus tomorrow and another the following week.
3. Announcements from Administration

a. Handling of staff time sheets –Department chairs have been advised of a new process for timesheet submissions.  The new process is as follows. Staff will submit timesheets directly to department chairs or supervisor.  Chair/supervisor will review and sign.  The chair/supervisor will ensure the timesheet is delivered to the college office by either; (1) returning the timesheet back to the staff member who will deliver his/her own timesheet to the college office or; (2) sending the timesheet directly to the college office by hand delivery or college office courier.

b. Golf carts – Facilities service will check golf cart.  Please make an appointment with them.
c. Defensive driving training – Individuals who request mileage reimbursement must have an active the defensive driving permit. This can be obtain from parking services
d. SB1440 – CSUSB has one of the lowest articulation rates. A discussion followed
e. Budget cuts – There was a brief discussion on the possible 8% budget cut in November 2012. The provost recommends that departments should save as much as possible. 
f. CSU Northridge –CSUN was over target by 2800 FTES. Students will be limited to 15 units/semester.
4. Action Items

a. MyCoyote – MyCoyote will be unavailable for use from February 9th-14th. Plan ahead for advising, which happens during that time.

b. Transfer Day – This event will be held on Saturday, February 25th. 

c. Scherba Lecture – Alan Trounson will be giving a lecture on stem cells on Thursday, April 5th at 7:00 p.m. in the SMSU.

d. Peer Advising Coordinator – The posting for this position closed on Friday, and applications will be reviewed this week. Committee member are Dr. Rizzo, Dr. Sweeney, and a “to be determined biology faculty,” Dr. Paxton, and Lory Lewis.

e. Future Funds Pool – The dean passed around the proposal that will be submitted to the provost on February 8th. He asked the chairs to review it for accuracy. 

f. Equipment list/Lottery funds – The dean went over the attachment of requests with the chairs. He selected items from each department and asked the chairs if they agreed with his selections. Departments should go ahead with the approved purchases that were noted in the left column of the attachment.

g. Winter extra classes requests - Dave had the chairs review the extra classes list to make sure they are accurate. Renée will transfer the funds for additional winter classes this week.

h. Spring extra classes estimates – The dean went over the estimates of extra spring class costs and wants the actual classes list sent to him. The provost wants the departments to make target and not go over. Send requests to Dave before Feb. 15th.
i. Rollover strategies for 2012/13 - The provost recommends that we roll over as much money as we possibly can. The dean will try to get further clarification from the provost this week, but departments should at least roll over July and August salaries if possible.
j. HIPS (High Impact Practices for Student Retention and Success) – This request was sent out in an email. If any departments do this, send it to the dean. A discussion followed.
k. CSUSB Statistics Book – This item was tabled.
5. Scheduling – George
a. Winter – George distributed the census data. The college was at 107.2% of target, and the departments did quite well. 
b. Spring – Priority registration begins on Wednesday, February 15th. The current targets for the departments were distributed.
c. Summer – As of now, the summer will run state side. Priority registration begins on May 7th.
d. Fall 2012 – Schedule building begins on Monday, February 20th. Scheduling materials will be distributed prior to the 20th. 
